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STATEMENT OF HARDSHIP 
Applicant:   Homeport 
   c/o Laura MacGregor Comek, Esq. 
   501 S. High Street 
   Columbus, Ohio 43215 
   laura@comeklaw.com 
   614.560.1488 
Owners:  Fisher Development Ltd 
Address:  0 West Broad St.  
Parcel Nos.:  570-255269-00 
   570-255270-00 
Zoning Districts: CPD 
Date:   November 12, 2019 

 
 This Statement is provided in support of the Applicant’s Council Variance Application. 
The CV seeks develop 48 units of affordable housing on a parcel currently zoned CPD. This 
application for CV, rather than a full rezoning, is sought due to the OHFA annual funding cycle 
and the need for approvals by end of year for applications to be submitted early in 2020. 
 
 This Council Variance is being sought to vary certain use and development standards as 
set forth in the CPD district. 
 
Columbus City Code (CCC) Sections: 
3361.02 to permit 48 multi-family units in the CPD district without first floor commercial uses 
(and Ord. 1523-2008). 
 
The Applicant intends to construct affordable housing – ie., a 48-unit apartment house at the 
corner of W Broad Street and Galloway Road.  The corner lot is zoned CPD, which permits 
apartment houses as a legal use of right, above a first floor commercial. To the rear, along 
Galloway Road is a well buffered parcel zoned R and developed with a single family home. To 
the southeast is Westland High School. To the immediate east, along W. Broad street, there is a 
gap property zoned R, and then a significant proliferation of extended stay and apartment units 
constructed in the CPD district, which has essentially transformed this block or two into a 
higher-density corridor. The remainder of surrounding properties included developed 
commercial uses, including a Kroger (north west), a Walgreens, Trailer Repair/Outdoor Storage. 
 
The proposed architecture is similar to that seen within the corridor. Pitched roofs, etc. 
 
The area plan calls for commercial uses, which would permit residential if built above. Here, the 
residential component is primary. 
 
The Site is only 4.364 acres which includes a significant riparian corridor (preserved in the 
attached site plan), maintains the existing building and parking setbacks and is adequately 
parked at 72 spaces provided.  
 
The variances are not significant and are mostly technical in nature. The results provide parking 
numbers within code and important investment for redevelopment and affordable housing in 
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this west side corridor.  Residential is a growing use within this block of W Broad Street and 
would be permitted as of right above commercial uses if developed as such. 
 
There are no adverse effects to adjacent landowners – in fact a betterment to have new 
development that provides its own parking. There is no effect on the delivery of governmental 
services. 
 
The Applicant cannot feasibly obviate the minor use variance – and to the extent they can be 
limited to achieve remaining green space and parking – the Applicant has done so. 
 
 For these reasons, the Applicant respectfully requests approval of these variances. 
 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
                                                                                     
      
     Laura MacGregor Comek, Esq. 
     501 S. High St. 
     Columbus, Ohio 43215 
     Phone: 614.560.1488 
     Laura@comeklaw.com    
     Counsel for Owner/Applicants 
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CV19-096 

 5719 W. Broad St. 

Approximately 4.38 acres 
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